Expanded rationale for changes to Philo 431 and 631
e-mail from Don Hubin 12-31-07

Hi Kate,

    The changes in 431 and 631 don't represent any shift in the direction of the recently approved courses.  In fact, as we tried to indicate--but probably too briefly--in the "Purpose of the Proposed Change" field, these changes do not reflect a real change in course content at all.  

  With respect to the name change, which is what prompted us to submit the course change requests, we believe that it might be helpful in clarifying to students the content of the course.  There was a time when we could, even outside of philosophical circles, talk of 'moral philosophy' and 'ethical theory' interchangeably without engendering confusion.  Now, as every profession develops their own ethics courses, which are often little more than codes of conduct for various professions and case studies to illustrate the application of these codes, the term 'ethics' and its cognates risks misleading people into thinking that the course will be a study of codes of ethics.  We hope that using the title 'moral philosophy' will make it clear that this a philosophical examination of foundational issues in moral theory.

  The relatively minor change in the description of 431 was primarily stylistic in nature.  The somewhat more substantial change in the description of 631 was to reflect more accurately what has been the content of the course for, probably, the last 15 to 20 years. 

  I believe that later this year or early next year, we will be revisiting the nature of the undergraduate major.  At that time, we may do some course pruning and development but we are more likely to be adjusting the list of courses that can count toward the major requirements. 

Best,

Don
